
PRINCIPAL’S NEWS                                                                                 12th August 2022 

Last week I stood in awe as our Prep students led prayer beautifully. This week as I watched Year 6S lead pray-

er, I recognised another reason for Prep’s success – and it lies within the way our Senior students model and 

show leadership. In front of our whole school community, they lead prayer respectfully, they read in an engaging 

manner, they show the actions and sing along to their chosen song. Our Preppies definitely look to our Year Six 

students to learn our school culture, and the leadership our Year Six students demonstrate daily, shows that 

they are indeed worthy of being leaders. 

Leadership role models really do abound in our community among students, staff and parents. The Leadership 

team I work with every day are amazing, our staff show and encourage leadership in others in a thousand ways, 

and on Wednesday night I felt privileged to be able to engage with our School Board all of whom are leaders in 

their own right. Having such good and capable members elevates discussion and keeps our school’s focus up-

on the most important things for our school community. 

One of our graduates, Cristian Zandona has been one of the two School Captains of Shalom this year. Earlier 

this week, Shalom announced their House Captains for 2022. Shalom has 10 Houses, and 15 of the students 

elected as House Captains are graduates from our school. We are very proud that Tia Church, Josephine Man-

ski, Phoenix Warner, Charlie Aslett, Ainsley Clarke, Connor Smith, Zali Haster, Emma Nash, Zahara Reeves, Lucy 

Alcorn, Charleigh McNamara, Tayla Scott, Bailey Canino, David Felstead and Matthew Parker have all continued 

to have the courage to show leadership and that this has been acknowledged.  

I believe growing leaders is one of the most important priorities for any organization, and particularly important 

for a Catholic School. From an early age we nurture qualities like honesty, integrity, courage, resilience, perse-

verance and judgement so that our students will have the ability to live well and to lead others to do the same. I 

am so grateful to have the commitment of parents, Board members, staff and our Senior students as we contin-

ue to grow our leaders. 

 

P & F MEETING                                                                                      PUPIL FREE DAY 

Our Annual AGM and P & F Meeting will be held on 

October 12th at 6:30pm. The purpose of this meeting 

will be to discuss resourcing and a possible guest 

speaker for our Parent Education night next year.  



PARENT SURVEY ON STUDENT WELLBEING AND LEARNING 

Week  Year  Volunteers Required 

Week 6 Year 5 1 Volunteer Required 

Week 7 Year 4 1 Volunteer Required 

Week 9 Year 3 3 Volunteers Required 

Friday Sausage Sizzle will be held each and every Friday this term.  Each week we require three volunteers to 

assist with the serving and clean up of the sizzle.  If you are able to help out for your child’s year level from ap-

proximately 10.45-11.45 on a Friday, please contact the office.   

The Australian government has asked Catholic 

School Parents Australia to enter into an agree-

ment to inform them of existing and emerging is-

sues that are of concern to Catholic school fami-

lies, especially those issues that impact their chil-

dren’s health, wellbeing and/or learning.  

 

In particular, they are keen to hear the perspec-

tives of parents and carers from families of chil-

dren with challenges around learning, and from 

families with children in remote school settings. As 

a result, CSPA, in partnership with the Australian 

Research Alliance for Children and Youth (ARACY), 

have developed a parent survey which will be the 

key instrument for evidence gathering.  

 

The CSPA 2022 Parent Survey on Student Wellbe-

ing and Learning is now live through until Wednes-

day 31 August 2022.  

 

Please click on the image if you would like to con-

tribute to the survey. 

SAUSAGE SIZZLE 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2022CSPAParentSurvey


COVID-19 UPDATE 

St Patrick’s Catholic Primary School  wishes to advise you that, during the past week, we have been notified of 

positive cases of COVID-19 in our school community.  
 

St Patrick’s Catholic Primary School regularly consults with the Catholic Education Office and relevant authori-

ties and continues to follow the advice of Queensland Health regarding cleaning requirements.  
 

Queensland Health has advised that no quarantine of students or staff is required as a result of school based 

contact.  
 

As COVID-19 remains active in our community we ask you to continue to monitor your child’s/children’s health 

and if they develop any flu-like symptoms:   
 

• Keep your child/children at home  

• Seek a PCR or Rapid Antigen test where it is recommended and notify the school of positive results.  

• Follow the advice of Queensland Health  
 

As we continue to navigate the pandemic, please remind your child/ren to:  
 

• maintain good hand hygiene at all times  

• cover coughs and sneezes with a tissue or the inside of their elbow and dispose of tissues in the bin im-

mediately.  

• practice social distancing from others where possible  

• wear masks when required  
 

We will continue to work closely with health authorities to keep our school community informed of any develop-

ments and advice. Thank you once again for your ongoing support.  

FLU AND INFLUENZA ADVICE 

As you are aware every year Queensland experiences an influenza or flu season. Qld Health has advised that it 

has recorded an increase in the number of influenza notifications. Therefore, is timely to remind parents and 

care-givers not to be complacent about the flu. 
 

Flu is a virus more serious than the common cold and can be spread through talking, coughing and sneezing. 

Symptoms include sudden fever, dry cough, muscle aches and pains, fatigue, headache, sore throat and a 

stuffy or runny nose. 

If your child has flu-like symptoms, the following is advised: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The school requests that anyone displaying flu-like symptoms stay at home until such symptoms have passed.  

Families should also reinforce the recommended protective actions listed above.  Increased awareness and 

ongoing attention to prevention and control measures, such as vaccination and good hygiene, are steps that we 

can all promote to reduce the impact of influenza. 

• Keep your child home from school 

• Ensure your child washes their hands regularly with soap and 

water or sanitiser gel 

• Encourage your children when coughing or sneezing, to cover 

their mouth and nose with disposable tissues which should be 

disposed of immediately 

• Ensure they drink plenty of fluids and get lots of rest 

• Consult your doctor if you are concerned about their symptoms. 



OUT AND ABOUT 



TERM THREE PLANNER 

WEEK 1  Week 11th July - Friday 15th July     

Monday Start Term 3 2022     

Tuesday - Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 4M 

Wednesday - Friday Challenge Cup All Day   

WEEK 2 Week 18th July - 22nd July     

Monday School Photo Day     

Tuesday—Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 4K 

WEEK 3 Week 25th July - 29th July      

  CATHOLIC EDUCATION WEEK 

Tuesday - Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 4C 

WEEK 4 Week 1st August - 5th August     

Tuesday Courtyard Prayer 8:40am Prep D 

Wednesday Courtyard Prayer 8:40am Prep S 

 District Athletics  All Day St Luke’s 

Thursday Courtyard Prayer 8.40am Prep W 

 District Athletics All Day St Luke’s 

WEEK 5 Week 8th August - 12th August     

Tuesday - Thursday  Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 6S 

WEEK 6 Week 15th August - 19th August     

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 6M 

WEEK 7 Week 22nd August - 26th August     

Tuesday - Thursday  Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 5T 

WEEK 8 Week 29th August - 2nd September     

Monday - Wednesday Year 5 Camp - Chaverim All Day Year 5 

Tuesday - Wednesday Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 6L 

Thursday Father's Day Liturgy 9:00am Year 3 

Friday PUPIL FREE DAY 

WEEK 9 Week 5th September - 9th September     

Monday - Wednesday School Musical    General 

Tuesday - Thursday  Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 5A 

WEEK 10 Week 12th September - 16th September     

Tuesday - Thursday  Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 5P 

Wednesday - Friday Year 6 Camp - Hervey Bay All Day Year 6 

    

2022 TERM DATES  

TERM 1 Monday 24 January - Friday 1 April 

TERM 2 Tuesday 19 April - Friday 24 June 

TERM 3 
Monday 11 July - Friday 16 September 

PUPIL FREE DAY - Friday 2nd September 

TERM 4 Tuesday 4 October - Friday 2 December 

    

2022 SPORTS DATE CLAIMERS 

TERM 2 District Cross County 13-May Avoca SS 

TERM 3 District Athletics Carnival 3/4 August St Luke's 

TERM 4 Years 3-6 Senior Swimming Carnival  25-Nov BSA 


